To Whom It May Concern:
It has been brought to my attention that a new income limit structure has been proposed for USDA Guaranteed Rural Housing.  These changes would bring about one general limit for households of 1-4 and 5-8 persons.  I greatly agree with this income limit proposal for many reasons.

First of all, in these trying times, it is becoming more and more difficult for First-Time Homebuyers to find affordable housing with favorable terms.  I am a firm believer that if we set these new buyers up with decent loans at favorable interest rates and no PMI, the homebuyers will succeed.  I also believe that USDA Rural Loans were created to satisfy this exact market.  With all of the hurdles in place, it is becoming more and more difficult for adequate buyers to obtain the American Dream of homeownership.

Secondly, with the collapse of the Sub-Prime market, a shattering ripple has been sent throughout the entire Conventional market as well.  As far as programs go, all 100% options are quickly drying up.  The My Community, Freddie’s and Fannie’s are all soon to be, if not already, non-existent.  More and more people are forced to rent, resulting in the throwing away of valuable savings that our economy so dearly relies upon.  How are these average Americans supposed to prepare for retirement, if they can’t even obtain home loans, which are the preliminary steps to wealth maximization?

In summation, these new guidelines will help a much broader spectrum of individuals to obtain this vague, yet unforgotten dream.  Even those with unblemished credit are turned away because their savings accounts aren’t big enough.  If our housing market is to be corrected, it will start with the bottom of the barrel.  If First-Time Homebuyers can’t purchase homes, then those up the ladder do not sell, further inhibiting their ability to purchase a larger home themselves.  This is “Trickle-Up Economics.”  I believe that this change, no matter how drastic it may appear to lawmakers is vital.  All of the other bills that have been passed only seem to help a fraction of our population.  Well that is just not satisfying to me.  We need more, and it needs to start right here.  

Thanks for your time and have a great day!

Sincerely,

Tommy N. Lusk, II    

